
Beautification Committee Agenda 
It is the mission of the Beautification Commission to add to the rich cultural history of our place; share the beauty of our community; and 

instill a sense of pride in our public, private, and communal outdoor spaces.  

 
Location: VIA ZOOM 

Date: Wednesday, August 26, 2020  VIA ZOOM 

Time: 5:30pm 

Chair: Tiffany Prince 

Agenda items 
T. Prince Call the Meeting to order 5:30pm 

Izetta Grossman  Roll Call  

T. Prince  Approval of August 12, 2020 meeting 
minutes 

 

Updates: Beautification award – Connie/Brenda 

Stop The Drop - Connie 

Vogt Fountain– Brenda 

Welcome Signs Status - John 

5:40 pm 

Other business: Public Restrooms - Bill 

Planning for Joint Meeting with Main 
Street and The Dalles Chamber 9/9 

6:15 pm 

ADJOURN  7:30 pm 

 ZOOM LOGIN INFORMATION 

https://zoom.us/j/98072891007?pwd=RE
NDWE9pdktETWlxZWlwNnFsRk1tUT09 

Meeting ID: 980 7289 1007 

Passcode: 794757 

Dial by your location 

        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 

        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 

 

 

 

https://zoom.us/j/98072891007?pwd=RENDWE9pdktETWlxZWlwNnFsRk1tUT09
https://zoom.us/j/98072891007?pwd=RENDWE9pdktETWlxZWlwNnFsRk1tUT09


 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE  
Minutes 

August 12, 2020 
5:30PM 

 
VIA ZOOM 

 
PRESIDING:     Tiffany Prince 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:  Brenda Coats, Judy Merrill, Tiffany Prince, Connie  
       Krummrich, John Nelson, Max Butensky 
 
ABSENT:     Bill Lennox 
 
GUESTS: Dawn Hert, HLC/Senior Planner; Nikki Lesich, Codes 

Enforcement  
 
Staff Liaison:    Izetta Grossman, CMC, City Clerk 
   
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Tiffany Prince called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
City Clerk Izetta Grossman conducted roll call; Lennox absent. 
 
President Tiffany Prince added Community Clean Up update to the agenda. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
Connie said there was an error in the minutes, she said it was Izetta, not her that talked about SOLVE. It 
was moved by John and seconded by Brenda to approve the minutes of the July 22, 2020 Meeting as 
amended.  The motion carried unanimously; Bill absent. 
 
GUESTS 
 
Nikki Lesich, Codes Enforcement Officer 

Reviewed the codes and enforcement processes (see attached). 

In response to questions Nikki said: 

Property owners, both residential and business are responsible for clean up and maintenance of 
sidewalks to the curb.  She said that would include weeds. She said however, the weeds have to be 12 
inches high or more for her to enforce, according to Code.  

 



She asked the Committee to contact her if they see areas of concern and she would investigate.  She 
said the process takes a while.  She said the first letter gives property owners two weeks to comply, if 
they do not a second letter goes out and the property is posted, giving an additional two weeks.  She 
said if property owners do not comply, then the City hires someone to clean up the property and puts a 
lien on the property. 

Nikki said the City runs the street sweeper, however, people aren’t supposed to sweep the trash, 
cigarette butts, etc into the street.  She said if the Committee notices a pattern of businesses doing this, 
they should contact her.  She said she would like to approach businesses with an informative letter first.  
She said she would talk to her supervisor to identify ways the Committee could work with Codes 
Enforcement, perhaps on an educational campaign.  

Nikki said power washing sidewalks and buildings was not a requirement.  She suggested that the 
Beautification contacting each business in a friendly way explaining the need to keep the city clean and 
the mission of the Beautification Committee might help. 

Nikki thanked the Committee for their work and passion.  She said to report to her any violations and 
she would follow up. 

[Izetta checked on the frequency of the street sweeping downtown – every week on Thursdays the city 
sweeps downtown in the early morning. Occasionally, they miss a week, due to other work load.] 
 
Dawn Hert, Historic Landmarks, Senior Planner 
 
Dawn reviewed her report.  She thanked everyone for being involved and all the work they have 
accomplished. 
 
Dawn said Historic Landmarks has guidelines for design – the overall look of properties. 
 
In response to questions she said: 
 
The final approval of design of things downtown would be the City Manager. 
Re: failure of concrete in the Trevitt District – sidewalks, trash, weeds and leaves would be property 
owner responsibility.  She said Historic Landmarks could remind property owners of their responsibility. 
Third Place vision:  could be revisited if it is the desire of the Council 
 
Judy said she had done extensive research on trashcans. She said she was willing to share that 
information if the City or Main Street wanted to proceed with new trash cans downtown. 
 
Dawn said maybe she and Nikki could have this same kind of conversation with Main Street so that they 
understand the guidelines as well. 
 
Max asked if the City would be open to updating the Welcome sign west of the roundabout. He said the 
bronze on brown brick, hard to read.  
 
Dawn said she thought the City would be open a to minor modification discussion, through the City 
Manager. 
 
She said she always wanted an archway on the west side entrance to The Dalles. 



 
UPDATES: 
 
Beautification Award 
 
Brenda and Connie reviewed the report. 
 
They asked if the Committee would authorize the spending of $30 to add a loop on the back of the sign 
for the purpose of securing the sign to a tree or post.  They felt it was important to have a deterrent for 
those who might find it amusing to walk off with it. 
 
It was moved by Tiffany and seconded by Judy to approve the purchase of cable/lock/minimal supplies 
to secure the sign in an amount not to exceed $30.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
Connie reviewed the award, publicizing and awarding criteria. 
 
After some discussion, it was moved by Max and seconded by Brenda to approve the guidelines as 
amended.  The motion carried, Bill absent. 
 
John asked for Izetta to read how the sub-committee would operate. 
 
Izetta said the sub-committee would consist of 3 Beautification Committee members.  Every two 
months one member would rotate off and a new member would be appointed.   Izetta said she would 
keep track of the members, and dates to rotate off, and would add to an agenda when it was time. 
 
Izetta said she would also maintain the spreadsheet of the addresses nominated for the award and who 
it was awarded to each month. 
 
Tiffany volunteered to join Brenda and Connie on the sub-committee for the next two months. 
 
Brenda said she and Connie were thinking about a small something that the honorees could be awarded 
that they kept.  She said they came up with baseball caps, embroidered with Beautiful The Dalles.  She 
said the caps would cost about $10 each or 24 for $240.   
 
Judy asked if the Committee could purchase them for themselves.  Izetta said it would have to be a 
separate invoice than the one for the honorees. 
 
Tiffany said Brenda and Connie should bring back two or three quotes to the next meeting with a design 
for approval.  She said she wasn’t comfortable deciding without that information. 
 
Brenda and Connie said they would bring back quotes and design to the next meeting. 
 
 
Stop the Drop 
 
Connie reported that the September 12 Community Clean up was planned.  She said Rachel was working 
on flyers (see attached).  
 
She said Rachel would be finding new “partners” each month to spread the love of businesses that 
participate. 



 
Connie asked about wording on the flyers saying partners or co-host.  Izetta said the City wasn’t 
comfortable with that wording.   
 
Connie felt strongly that co-host had been used before with the Blue Zones flyers, and it should still be 
an acceptable term.  Izetta contacted the City Manager and received the ok for co-host. 
 
Vogt Fountain 
 
Brenda reported that due to COVID-19 the remaining pavers were on back order.  She said as soon as 
they were received the project could move forward. 
 
Judy said she had walked by while Sergio, the contractor, was working and complimented his work, and 
he beamed.  She suggested everyone tell him thank you when they see him. 
 
Welcome Signs 
 
John reported meeting with Patrick from ODOT and reviewed the requirements for partnering.  He said 
the Intergovernmental Agreement would have to be between the City and ODOT. 
 
John said he would like to invite Patrick to an upcoming meeting.  The Committee liked that idea.  John 
will invite Patrick to a meeting in October. 
 
Max, John and Tiffany would meet with the City Manager to discuss. 
 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Benches and planters 
 
Tiffany said Don Warren from Main Street and Lisa Farquharson from the Chamber would be attending 
the meeting on September 9, 2020 to discuss working together. 
 
Tiffany said the next meeting, August 26, would be focused on setting the agenda for the September 9 
meeting. 
 
ADJOURN 
 
Being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:54 pm. 
 
 
Signed: ____________________________ 

 Tiffany Prince, President 



2nd Saturday of each month

Meet at Thompson Park | 10 am

Come join Columbia Gorge Toyota, Honda and 
The Dalles Beautification Committee in an effort to put
the shine on our town. Contact Rachel at (208) 757-3632
for more info.

Community Cleanups
ALL TOGETHER

THE DALLES,

Organized by,



PRESIDING: 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: 

ABSENT: 

CALL TO ORDER 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 
Minutes 

August 26, 2020 
5:30PM 

VIA ZOOM 

Tiffany Prince 

Brenda Coats, Judy Merrill, Tiffany Prince, Connie 
Krummrich, John Nelson, Bill Lennox, Max Butensky 

None 

Tiffany Prince called the meeting to order at 5:31 pm. 

ROLL CALL 

All member present. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

It was moved by John and seconded by Judy to approve the minutes of the July 22, 2020 Meeting. The 
motion carried unanimously. 

Beautification Award: Brenda shared an update for the September Beautification Award winners. There 

will be three winners for the month of September as the 900 block of East 11th street had a row of 

houses that all were deserving of the award. The subcommittee came to unanimous agreement that 

there should be three winners for this month and will proceed in contacting the winners etc. Brenda 

added that the code to the lock that secures the sign is "TDl." Connie wanted to provide sign 

maintenance information for future reference that Jeff, the sign builder, said at the end of the season or 

about once a year applying Sunfrog Deck Sealer to the sign will help it hold up. It was also discussed the 

idea of adding a "plaque history" to the back of the sign at the end of the year, it would keep a memorial 

of who has historically won. The committee had a general consensus of agreement for Brenda to find 

out some pricing. Also, revisited the topic of providing the winners baseball caps as a token of 

appreciation, a prize of sorts. Brenda reviewed the cost estimates/bids she received. Brenda, Max, and 

Connie will go check out hats and follow through with a purchase. If committee members wish to 

purchase their own hats, that can be done, using their personal funds - as Izetta explained at our 

previous meeting 

Bill moved to approve the purchase of 24 hats to be given to beautification award winners, Connie 

seconded. Motion pass. 

Stop The Drop: Connie said everything is still a-go for the community cleanup on Saturday, September 

12. She hopes to see all or most of the Committee there! 



Vogt Fountain: Brenda provided update that the pavers had been delivered, and Sergio will be working 

on the project throughout the duration, to completion, about another week and a half. She has gone out 

to seek bids on getting new bark dust to be laid around the roses and is working to put together a 
volunteer list (community and Lions Club) to help lay the bark down and weeding when the time comes. 

Middle of September, on the weekend is when this hopefully will take place. John and Brenda 
mentioned that vandalism took place at the fountain three days in a row and Parks & Rec/Lions 
Club/Beautification Committee might need to think about security cameras. 

Welcome Sign Status: John reviews the two articles that were provided in the agenda packet and 

discusses some of the possibilities for the stretch along The Dalles, in working with ODOT. John also 
shares about his meeting with ODOT District Manager for our area and what was gleaned from that 

meeting. Considering there are a lot of rules with working with ODOT, however, it is still a-go for the 
possibility of signage on the east and west side of town. John extended an invitation to ODOT to come to 

a future Beautification Committee meeting (October 14) to further discuss the future of this project, 
next steps for both parties, and collaboration. 

Connie asked for clarification that the Beautification Committee was not paying for the signs, but design 

costs to the artist. Tiffany added that was correct, we are basically doing all of the leg work and then 
presenting that to City Council for their consideration, budget and implementation. Bill brought up our 
budget, and it's intended purpose is to be spent. Tiffany further elaborated that we do not currently 
know how much these signs could cost, so if it's outside of our budget then we would need City Council 
to approve, but it not, it could potentially be paid for out of our budget. 

Max wanted come back to the "welcome to historic The Dalles" sign in a traffic triangle across from 

Sunshine Mill, just past the roundabout. The lettering is presently gold and it seems like an easy and 
simple solution would be to paint/change the color of the lettering to give it more of a visibility pop. 

Tiffany added, she believes the next steps would be to talk to Dawn Hert or city planning to see if this 

would be a project that is within scope of the historic downtown theme. 

Public Restrooms: Bill mentions a request about an accountability of what the budget was for last year 

and Izetta sent out a budget draft/memo stating we spent around $2600 of a $15000 allocation, $500 of 
which was a return that hadn't received yet. With this year being a new year, and focusing on that we 
have been allocated $10000 to make ideas and projects to come to life. Bill emphasizes the importance 
of the committee try to identify as soon as possible what projects we want, the amount of money 
should be spent, and allocating those funds. This is why Bill has requested from Izetta each month for us 

to have a Treasurer's Report so we can be more aware of our funding, what's been spent and what 
hasn't. 

Additionally, Bill revisits the idea of public restrooms downtown and how that could make the town 

more attractive and interesting by having good resources for tourists and visitors. He would like to put 
more pressure on developing the idea of these bathrooms and would like to continue the work on 
making this happen. 

Brenda adds that she was hoping that Parks & Rec would have stepped up to create and house a 
volunteer list for the parks. For interested persons who want to volunteer to spruce up the parks and 

green areas around town. Connie said she is planning on attending the next Parks and Rec meeting, as a 
citizen, not a member of the Beautification Committee, to pass along these same sentiments. Tiffany 
asks Connie to report back on this after she presents because depending on how it goes this might be 



) 

') 

something that the Beautification Committee might want to support and offer a memo from our group 
to really reiterate the importance of this for the city. 

Bill will begin talks with the city and public works to see what he can learn more about the Public 

Restrooms topic and bring it back on the radar. Tiffany suggests we make sure to bring this topic up at 

the future meeting when we are collaborating with The Chamber and Main St. 

Planning for next mtg: The Committee discusses the various topics and ideals for what we would like to 

see accomplished in our joint meeting with The Dalles Chamber and Main Street. The group decides the 
discussion should be around these ideas: 

• Guests share their upcoming projects, needs, events underway 
• BC shares our upcoming projects, needs, goals underway 
• Though sharing of ideas from each other(s) perspectives, what they might know or have 

for us/them to: help enhance current projects, things do pick-up or do 
• Potential collaboration of projects and working together 

OTHER 

Connie is going to send a BC thank you card to those who fixed up the traffic triangle on Kelly and 12th
• 

Connie and Brenda mentioned the idea of holiday decor downtown - hay bales, corn stalks, fall festive 
items for October and November to decorate a couple of corners downtown. Unsure of the rules around 
something like that, the group consensus is to explore this further. Asking Izetta to help find or point us 

in the right direction of who can help us find out if this can be done around town. 

ADJOURN 

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:13 pm. 

Sign 

/ 
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